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WOODLANDS MEDICAL PRACTICE
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP & PATIENT REFERENCE GROUP
PATIENTS’ FORUM
A forum for patients to express their views and opinions to help deliver the best possible healthcare
MINUTES of a meeting of The Patients’ Forum, held at the Woodlands Medical Practice, Chadderton Health Centre, on Thursday, 16th September 2021, at 6.30 p.m. The Patients’ Forum acts as both a Patient Participation Group and a Patient Reference Group for the Woodlands Medical Practice.
PRESENT: There were 22 members present, as follows: Alan Barthram, Sue Brady, Elaine Brown, Margaret Brereton, Diane Gammons, Peter Gammons, Peter Hawksworth, Margaret Heyworth. Mick Kenny, Brian Longbottom, Peter Matthews, Fil S Moore, Eric Richardson, Susan Richardson, Philip Rothwell, Jim McDermott, Maureen Scott, Christine Stopforth, Trevor Taplin, Gareth Thompson, William A Tomlinson and Chris Turner. Peter Gammons was in the Chair, with Peter Matthews as Secretary.

IN ATTENDANCE: There were three members of the Practice present, as follows: Dr S Ahmed, Dr S Kemp and Dr D Thompson. 
1. APOLOGIES: Apologies for absence were received from Margaret Cheetham, Lynda Cleary, Jose Cosgrove, Louise Crosby, Jim McDermott, Christine Manning, Sue Marley, Jean Mitton, Stanley Roberts, Barbara Smithies, Mary Varey and Isobel Wilson.
Apologies were also received from ANP Kathryn Taylor, Matthew Cooper (Practice Manager) and Melanie Banks (Branch Manager).

2. MINUTES: The Minutes of the previous meeting, held on Thursday, 6th February 2020, were read AGREED as a correct record.

3. MATTERS ARISING: There were no matters arising from the Minutes not covered by other items on the Agenda.
4. INTRODUCTIONS & PRESENTATIONS: The Chair welcomed three Practice GPs to the meeting, Dr S Kemp and Dr D Thompson, together with the newly appointed Dr S Ahmed. It was REPORTED that since 1st April 2019, as part of a NHS England long term restructuring plan, there had been five Primary Care Networks within the Oldham NHS Clinical Commissioning Group, with each Network having approximately 30,000 patients. The aim of the restructuring had been to improve the ability of GP Practices to recruit and retain staff; to manage financial and estates pressures; to provide a wider range of services to patients and to integrate provision within the wider health and social care system.  From 21st June 2021, the Woodlands Medical Practice at Chadderton Health Centre had merged with the South Chadderton Medical Practice. The merged Practices continued to use the name ‘The Woodlands Medical Practice’. 

At the point of merger, nothing much changed. Both sites of the Medical Practice North and South, Chadderton Town Health Centre on Middleton Road and South Chadderton Health Centre on Eaves Lane, remain open and in operation. The staff from both practices remain in post and there has been no reduction in the services provided. In the future, patients will be able to book appointments at either site with a single telephone number installed to help facilitate this. For some time, the Woodlands Medical Practice has wanted to increase the number of clinical staff and the range of services to be offered to patients, but the Practice did not have the space to do so. Having both sites in operation provided new possibilities for increasing the range of services on offer. It was hoped that a new building for the Woodlands Medical Practice would be supported by the Clinical Commissioning Group as a number one priority for 2021. 
Following the digital revolution it was becoming easier for patients, those with computers, tablets and smart phones, to have access to on-line sources for making medical appointments, ordering prescriptions and consulting their own medical records, as well being able to access medical advice and view a wide range of information on medical problems and symptoms. The most important sources of on-line information at the present time are Patients’ Access (www.patientaccess.com), NHS App (https://www.nhs.uk) and Share for You (https://www.pennineshareforyou.nhs.uk). There was now a major emphasis not only on on-line access for patients, but also on the developments of on-line triaging and the use of texting as a means of communication with patients. E-Consult on the Woodlands Medical Practice website allowed patients to request medical advice and information from a GP and receive a response before the end of the working day, or sooner. 
Following discussion, the sincere thanks and appreciation of all members of the Patients’ Forum were unanimously extended to all clinical and support staff at the Woodlands Medical Practice for all their dedication and professional services during the recent COVID Pandemic. 
5. PRACTICE NEWS: In the absence of the Practice Manager, it was REPORTED that various changes and additions to the Practice staffing list were currently in progress, with seven GPs, two Advanced Nurse Practitioners, three Practice Nurses and three Health Care Assistants in post, or to be appointed. Full details would be made available on the Practice website.

6. FLU VACCINATION PROGRAMME: In the absence of the Practice Manager, it was REPORTED that the Annual Flu Vaccination Programme had commenced, with the first session held on Saturday, 11th September 2021, when flu vaccinations were offered by the Vaccination Team in the morning and afternoon between 9 a.m. and 4 p.m.  A second session was offered on Saturday, 18th September 2021, but only in the morning, between 9 a.m. and 1 p.m.  Patients were contacted personally in one of three ways: by letter, by a text message or by a telephone call from Woodlands Medical Practice.
7. COVID VACCINATION PROGRAMME: In the absence of the Practice Manager, it was REPORTED that a booster COVID Vaccination Programme was to be offered by the National Health Service from 1st October 2021. Further details would be issued shortly. 
8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: Among the items of any other business were the following:
a) PATIENT SURVEY: The Secretary REPORTED that the last time a Practice Survey of patient opinion and experience had been conducted had been in the year 2014. Following discussion, it was AGREED to conduct a similar survey in 2022. Further details would be published in due course.
9. DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS: Following discussion, it was AGREED that future meetings of the Patients’ Forum would be held on the following dates: 
Thursday, 4th February 2021, 

           

Thursday, 13th May 2021,

          

Thursday, 7th October 2021.
Peter Matthews (Secretary).  
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